


No changes are proposed to the existing building or the site layout.
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arrative for Special Permit Proposal 

Proposal Summary 

We respectfully submit this proposal for a special permit to open a daycare center 
at 40 Norris Street, Cambridge, in the commercial spaces located on the lower 
level of the building. Our objective is to transform the existing commercial spaces 
into a fully compliant, safe, and nurturing daycare facility that meets all state and 
local regulations. 

Location and Access 

The proposed daycare center will be situated in the lower level of 40 Norris Street. 
This location is ideal for a daycare center due to its accessible layout and proximity 
to residential neighborhoods, making it convenient for families. 

Entry and Exit Points: 

- Rear Entrance: Families with strollers will have convenient access to the daycare 
center from the rear of the building. This entrance ensures a smooth and safe entry 
for parents and caregivers with young children. 
- **Side Entrance:** An additional entrance is available directly into the unit from 
the side of the building. This entrance provides an alternative for families, 
enhancing the accessibility and flow of traffic. 

Compliance and Safety 

We are committed to adhering to all regulations and standards required for daycare 
operations. This includes: 

- Ensuring the space meets the safety and health requirements set forth by the 
Massachusetts Department of Early Education and Care (EEC). 
- Conducting necessary inspections and modifications to ensure the space is child-
friendly, safe, and conducive to learning and development. 

Interior and Exterior Plans 

- Exterior: No changes are proposed for the exterior of the building, preserving its 
current appearance and structural integrity. 



- Parking: We have two parking spaces available, with no changes needed to the 
existing parking layout. 
- Interior: While no major structural modifications are needed, we plan to make the 
necessary adjustments to meet daycare-specific regulations, including: 
  - Creating designated areas for different age groups. 
  - Installing child-appropriate furniture and safety features. 
  - Ensuring the environment is stimulating, welcoming, and secure for children. 

Site Layout 

There are no changes to the site layout. The findings attached to this proposal 
confirm that the existing layout supports our daycare operations without requiring 
modifications. 

Benefits to the Community 

Opening a daycare center at 40 Norris Street offers significant benefits to the 
Cambridge community, including: 

- Convenience: Providing a nearby, reliable daycare option for local families. 
- Support for Working Parents: Assisting parents in balancing work and family 
responsibilities. 
- Economic Impact: Creating job opportunities for childcare professionals and 
contributing to the local economy. 

Conclusion 

In summary, the proposed daycare center at 40 Norris Street will transform the 
existing commercial spaces into a valuable community resource, meeting the needs 
of local families while ensuring compliance with all relevant regulations. We 
appreciate your consideration of our proposal and are committed to working 
collaboratively with the city to ensure the successful establishment of this essential 
service. 
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